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SESSION 2013 – 2014
TERM 3 NEWSLETTER

JANUARY 2014
Dear Parents,
Everyone at New Machar School hopes you had a good break over the festive period and welcomes you back to another busy term.
SECURITY

I have been asked to remind parents about Aberdeenshire Council’s security procedures within schools. 

· All parents and visitors must enter through the main reception door at all times.

· All parents and visitors must sign in at reception.

· Please enter by the Nursery doors when taking children to Nursery.

· The school building should not be used as a through route to classes or Nursery – designated doors should be used.

· Wherever possible, parents should make appointments in advance if they wish to see staff.

· Staff should ensure that doors are kept secure.

· ID badges should be worn visibly at all times.

· The Head Teacher should be alerted to the presence of unfamiliar adults in the building.
Thank you for following these procedures and keeping our children safe.

ADVERSE WEATHER

As ever we must be alert to any severe weather.  Information can be accessed on the School Telephone Information Service, Northsound Radio and the Aberdeenshire Council website.  Contact us if you have mislaid any of this information.  Please inform us if any contact details change at work, home or for emergencies.

SCHOOL NEWS
I am happy to inform you that we have been joined by two new visiting specialist teachers, Ms Laura Pike will teach Drama on a Monday and Miss Anne Middleton will be our Art Specialist on a Thursday.  Mrs Onukwuli went on Maternity Leave at the end of last term and had a baby boy on Christmas Day.  We send our warm congratulations to the whole family.  Science on Tuesday and Wednesday will be covered by supply staff until the post is filled.
Mrs Waterhouse moved to a new post last term and P6 are now taught by Mr Cole-Hamilton on a Monday and Tuesday.  We continue to search for cover for Miss McDonald as DHT Relief is very difficult to find due to teacher shortage.  We continue to benefit from Mrs Loughridge’s support while we wait for the SFL full-time post to be filled.
NURSERY AND P1 ENROLMENT

Enrolment for 3 and 4 year olds takes place between 13th-24th January.  Please bring birth certificate and proof of address with you when you hand in the application form to the setting of your choice.  P1 enrolment starts in the week beginning 28th January and documents are required for new applications.  Please contact the school office if you have any queries.
SCHOOL ACTIVITIES

The ALEC caravan visited school during the first week of term and Tuesday 14th January to provide a wonderful learning opportunity to all pupils from Nursery to P7.

SKI TRIP

During the week beginning 3rd February our skiers from P6 will be training at Glenshee.  A huge thank you is extended to Mr Emslie, Mrs Bain, Mrs Emslie and Miss McDonald who will assist Miss Exley on the trip.  Daily bulletins on GLOW will ensure that everyone will be kept up to date with the progress of our skiers.  Let’s hope they have ideal conditions on the slopes.
DYCE ACADEMY

P7 transition begins in January with a parental meeting in school on Tuesday 21st January at 7 p.m. followed by an Open Evening at Dyce Academy on Thursday 30th January.  Our P7’s will spend a morning in classes at the Academy, experiencing their first taste of secondary school life, during the week beginning 3rd February.   An extra transition project is planned prior to further visits to the Academy and the residential trip to Cullen later in the session.  Dates for all the planned events will be issued later.
LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES
We are very fortunate to have interesting activities planned this term.  The Planetarium will be in school on the 16th January for P1-3 pupils to experience the Cosmic Dome.

Our P4’s are swimming at Bucksburn Pool starting Friday 17th January.
Rugby training continues for P6/7 and P7.  Great team skills are being shared by the Rugby coaches, ready for a Festival at the end of the training sessions.  Details will follow.
Some pupils will also experience a trip to the BP Hive on Friday 24th January with a theme entitled ‘A Day Full of Energy’.  Miss McDonald will supervise.

P5, P6 and P7 pupils will all take part in First Aid training later this term.  Each pupil trains at the correct level, working through Level 1, 2 and 3 in order.

Ms Howell is teaching Recorder to pupils in P5, 6 and 7 who wish to play.  We are fortunate to have two excellent, large choirs who meet weekly in school and work with Miss Duffus.  The choirs have been invited to perform in Church at 7 p.m. on the 22nd March – this is a great opportunity to showcase our talented pupils.

P2 and P3 are very fortunate this term to be involved in a 6 week training block with Aberdeen Football Club.  This has been sponsored by Tesco and I am sure all pupils involved will thoroughly enjoy this opportunity.

Bible Alive for P6 pupils will begin on 10th March looking at the New Testament and in Term 4 there will be an opportunity to visit the Aberdeenshire Bible Exhibition.

P4 pupils will be invited to join a Drama Club after school on a Tuesday between 3.15 and 4.15.  Miss Johnston and Miss Winter will conduct auditions and begin workshops on Tuesday 25th February.  These will include singing, movement and drama activities which will culminate in the production of ‘Mother Goose the Musical’ in the summer term.

ECO WEEK
ECO week, 17th – 21st March, is being organised by Mrs Stewart and Ms Howell with outdoor activities and visits from various groups.  Thank you to everyone involved in the committee.  Our next Rag Bag Collection is on the 4th March.  Please have a ‘Spring clear-out’ and bring items into school.  We will always try to increase our recycling of all items collected by Aberdeenshire Council.
ACTIVE SCHOOLS

We are happy to welcome Miss P Fleming as our new co-ordinator for Active Schools.  The Hip Hop and Basketball clubs continue this term and we hope to begin tennis coaching in Term 4.  After mid-term break, the training will begin for our Young Leaders who are presently in P6.  This is a commitment they make now during the training sessions, which they fulfil during all of their P7 year.  Well done to all who volunteer.
ROTAKIDS

We presently have 19 Rotakids from P5 who are dedicated to working for others.  A series of meetings have taken place and Kaiya was voted in as President with Demi as Vice President and Caitlin as Secretary.  A range of fundraising activities will take place this term where hair clips, bracelets and cookies will be on sale.  It is hoped that a sponsored sleepover may be arranged later.  The pupils chose to support the Donkey Sanctuary and any additional funds will help Guide Dogs for the Blind.
PARENT COUNCIL
The first meeting this term takes place on the 23rd January at 6.30 – please be assured of a warm welcome.  Parent Council will be arranging an Easter Event on the 26th March – details will follow later.  Another date for your diary is the AGM which will be held on 30th April – more details to follow.  The Parent Council have a page on our school website which they will be populating in the near future – the address is www.newmachar.aberdeenshire.sch.uk
HEALTH CHECKS

Nursery ‘Childsmile’ will re-visit our Nursery classes on Wednesday 5th March to varnish teeth. P1 health checks are scheduled for 11th and 18th March with Mrs Foy, our school nurse.  These are routine checks for all.

ROAD SAFETY

A reminder – as the work on the new Community Hall nears completion there is a continuing risk to pupil safety as many more contractors are working nearby.  Please continually remind your child to be very careful in the area just outside school.  We continue to escort pupils safely to the buses but we need to be vigilant.

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHER

John Wilson Photography will be in school to take class photos on Tuesday 25th February.  School uniform should be worn.  
DATES
Local Holiday
Friday 14th February

Mid-term Holiday
Monday 17th February
In Service Days
Tuesday 18th and Wednesday 19th February

End of Term 3
Friday 4th April

Local Holiday
Monday 21st April

Start of Term 4
Tuesday 22nd April
If you have any queries please contact the school office.
Yours sincerely

BERYL E. TOBIN

HEAD TEACHER

If you have difficulty reading this document 

please contact New Machar School
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